MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

NOVEMBER 21, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:06 P.M.  Secretary Hayes opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on October 17, 2012, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and stated that the 2013 Fund Year Assessment proposal came through a little higher.  This was mostly due to Workman’s Comp.  New Jersey Workman’s Comp rates have gone up.  Bob went over the Assessment proposal for 2013.
Joe Massoni said that Bob gave him the numbers for next year, and they should not be a problem.  A discussion followed.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Comm. Dipierro asked what the total number of calls was during the storm.  Frank said that there were about 90 calls between 10/29/12 and 11/1/12. A discussion followed on the storm.  Comm. Dipierro said that the members did a great job.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they have to make sure that all the trucks are up to date on their maintenance.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that it has been a very hard two months.  Everything should be done by the end of the year.  Some inspections may go into January.
Ernie stated that the Bureau received 200 smoke detector batteries that were given out during the storm.  Again the company did a great job.

Ernie said that they started the hard copy of pre-plans before the storm; half was completed.

Ernie discussed the house fire on Sumac.  It was a hard fire to fight, but the members made an excellent stop.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that the web-site is updated and the 2011 audit has been posted.

Ernie said that he has been working on articles for the town newspaper, but he needs a proper contact.  Comm. Dipierro will take care of this.

Ernie said that the police, Chiefs, and Fire Officials will be setting a meeting to discuss school lock down policy.

Ernie stated that two of the new banners were destroyed during the storm.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that he received quotes from Jammer Doors (State contract) and Total Garage Solutions for engine bay doors and doors for the red building. The doors were damaged during the hurricane.  Jammer Doors’ price of $9,504 (3 doors) and $6,720 (2 doors) was lower.  A discussion followed.    
Bob Soden suggested that they try to put in a claim for the damage to the doors through their insurance.  He thinks it may be covered.  Bob said that they should report it.  A discussion followed.  Frank gave Bob the quotes from Jammer Doors.
Frank stated that he also received a quote (attached) from Farmer Bros. Contracting to repair the ceiling that was damaged.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf said that the quotes from Jammer Doors stated that the materials are state contract price so they can authorize it immediately.  A discussion followed.
Frank said that he received only one quote to repair the ceiling. Attorney Youssouf said that as long as they give the names of two other companies contacted, they could use Farmer Bros. Contracting, LLC., because if an amount exceeds the  bid threshold, three bids are required. 
Attorney Youssouf said that he had a quote for a 36KW generator from Affiliated Electrical & Generator Systems, LLC in the amount of $25,500.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Youssouf said that the amount is in excess of the bid threshold.  It will require formal bidding.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Volunteers can undertake this purchase of the generator, and then the Board can reimburse them in the subsequent agreement with the Volunteers.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf asked if this generator is big enough.  Frank said that it was not.  They need a 70KW generator.  A discussion followed.  This size will service the whole building.  Comm. DiLieto had obtained a price of $37,000 for a 70KW generator.  The generator will use diesel fuel.
Attorney Youssouf said that if the Fire Company wants to, they can buy this larger generator, and then the Board will reimburse them by increasing their contract.  Attorney Youssouf said that the Fire Company has the right to spend money the Board gives them.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they have been discussing this matter a long time.  Attorney Youssouf said that if the Fire Company has the money they should do it.

Comm. LeBrun stated that they should check to see if there are any at state contract prices to buy.  Comm. DiLieto said that he would check.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that they should work on the numbers for the budget to reflect the increase in the Volunteers’ money to cover the reimbursement of the cost of the generator.  Comm. Dipierro asked if two years would be adequate to pay this money back.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they should consider putting in a generator into the new firehouse with a gas line connection.  A discussion followed.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that they are starting to look at line item transfers.  He will do it at the next meeting.  
Joe said that he would like to get an idea of equipment or repairs that may be needed before the end of the year.

Joe stated that we may need to move some money out of CD#1 to the Board’s operating account.  Two Commissioners will have to go to the bank to move the money.  They should take out about $150,000 for a month, and then reimburse it when the Board gets the check from the Township.

Joe stated that he had the numbers for the 2013 budget.  He would like a Closed Session to discuss some matters.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the budget information should be done in Open Session.  It should not be done in Executive Session.  Joe said that he wanted to discuss areas of litigation so he will need a Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:









LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8
Bank of America - $4,093.01 – (2 months)



0-9
Bank of America - $700.58 – fuel, training, equipment

0-9. 0-16, 0-4
Blue Streak Uniforms - $2,671.82 – uniforms


0-17
Busco Brothers - $508.56 – fuel




0-9
Advanced Air Systems - $405 – repair fill station


0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $178 – repairs



0-15
Citgo - $556.18 – fuel (paid online)




0-9

Citgo - $180.52 – fuel (paid online)




0-9
Coffee Distributing - $59.85 – coffee supplies


A-8
Coffee Distributing - $250.84 – coffee supplies


A-8
Carl’s Auto Parts - $249.84





0-15




CNP FITTEST of NJ - $900- firefighter fit test


0-18
ERT Consultants - $3,375 & $2,625 – training


0-16
Firefighter One - $6,508.75 – Motor




0-4
Grainger – $2,411.72
- pressure washer, security lighting

0-8




Grainger - $201.76 – safety can




0-4
Home News Tribune - $86.57 – advertising



A-1
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236 - training 


0-16
MTUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants




A-6
Main Electric - $252.07; $620.42; $129.76; $1,427.36

0-8
Minerva Cleaners - $3,359.25 – clean uniforms


0-15
Motorola - $886.97






0-4
New Jersey American Water - $174.40 - hydrants`


A-6
New Jersey Division of Fire Safety - $250 – Registration fee
0-14
Proficient Computer Services - $260 – repair desktop

A-8
Township of Monroe - $900 – EMT CORE refresher

0-16
Total Garage Solutions, LLC - $534




0-15
Verizon Wireless - $461.31 – phone




0-7
Joseph Youssouf - $8,464.25 – legal fees



A-11

Joseph Youssouf - $57,500 – Deposit Brandy property
TOTAL:  $143,937.54

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $535.69 – phone






F-3
Alert All - $402 – Fire prevention material



F-3
Ernie Zih - $213.99 – reimbursement
Dell E-port


F-3
Ernie Zih - $119.34 – reimbursement food, postage


F-3
Ernie Zih - $100 – reimbursement Conference


F-3
NFPA - $405.33 – fire prevention material



F-3
TOTAL: $1,776.35

Transfer $150,000 from CD#1 to Operating Acct

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that they should sit down and talk about a surveyor, architect, and engineer.
Comm. DiLieto suggested that they use Mitchell Architects. They came before the Board and made a presentation a while ago.  Comm. Dipierro said that the contract they presented earlier is old.  A discussion followed
Comm. Dipierro stated that now that we have the property, we need to go forward with the land survey, an environmental engineer, and an architect.

Comm. LeBrun suggested that the architect come to our next meeting to discuss this matter.

Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution awarding a contract to Thomas Ernst to do the land survey for the property that was just purchased.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Resolution awarding the contract to Thomas Ernst to do the land survey of the property just purchased.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Abstain

Comm. Dipierro suggested that they use Crest Engineering to do the environmental assessment of the property.

Jeff McDonnell asked why Mitchell Associates couldn’t do it.

Attorney Youssouf stated that they have to make sure that there is no contamination of the soil.  This has to be done quickly.  Crest Engineering is very familiar with the area and knows contacts in the town. A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt a Resolution appointing Crest Engineering to do the environmental assessment of the property.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Comm. Dipierro asked Comm. DiLieto to contact Mitchell Architects and get an updated proposal, and have him come to the December meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from NetLink offering to do our website, but we already have Amanda’s Web doing this for us.
The Board also received a letter from the Utility Department advising us that there are 617 hydrants in our District, and the fee per hydrant is $68.75.  They are not anticipating a rate increase for 2013.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   

PAM VOLKMAN

1 CAMEO DRIVE

MONROE TWP., NJ

Ms. Volkman asked if the new firehouse was going to be just a firehouse or will it also house EMT’s.  Comm. Dipierro said that it will be just a firehouse.

Ms. Volkman asked where the new firehouse will be located.  Comm. Dipierro told her it will be on the corner of Texas Road and Brandy and Spotswood-Englishtown Rd,

Ms. Volkman asked what will happen to the current firehouse on Harrison Avenue.  Comm. Dipierro told her that it will be a satellite firehouse.
MR. FRANK  STEINHAUSER
MONROE TWP., NJ

Mr. Steinhauser stated that the volunteers did a great job during the storm.  His concern was the repair of the bay doors.  He felt that it should be an emergency repair addressed as soon as possible because he feels they are dangerous for the volunteers.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Steinhauser also said that another concern that he has is the need for a traffic light at  the new firehouse.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Steinhauser asked if the doors can be taken care of as soon as possible.  Mr. Soden said that it can be taken care of right away if it presents a danger to the volunteers.

Mr. Steinhauser said that he doesn’t want to see a temporary fix and see someone get hurt .

Attorney Youssouf stated that he feels it should be done immediately because of the danger.  Attorney Youssouf stated that they should award this repair work to Jammer Doors.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to use Jammer Doors to repair all 5 doors.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Bob stated that they should take pictures of the doors for insurance.

Comm. Costello stated that the Board is trying to do the right thing and work together.  He feels we are doing the prudent thing, and we will do it immediately.  A discussion followed.

Comm. DiLieto stated that he wanted to thank the Fire Company for going to Hoboken to help with the rescues.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to go into Executive Session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
Public meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.
Public Meeting reopened at 9:15 P.M.

Joe Massoni stated that the Board reviewed the 2013 Budget.  The total expenses are $1,817,630 and the amount to be raised by taxation is $1,209,415.  The rate per $100 is $.13.

Joe stated that the budget can be adopted in December rather than  in January.  Tonight they can approve the Budget.  The Budget Hearing will be held on December 19, 2012.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the 2013 Budget in the amount of $1,817,630.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
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